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MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 

December 2017 

SUPERINTENDENT’S NEWS 

Coming off of the Thanksgiving holiday, I’ve been thinking a lot about gratitude.  This word came to mind 
recently when I read an article about the dramatic increase in teen depression and suicide attempts since 2010.  
The article connected this problem to an increase of teen smartphone access and the amount of time kids spend 
online.  While the article does not present a formal case for the eliminating devices from children’s lives, the 
author makes an important case for limiting time online. 

In general, we see the best parts of peoples’ lives on social media.  We try to compare our “normal” lives 
to others’ lives presented on social media.  This is obviously not a fair comparison.  We can’t compare all parts 
of our lives to the cherry-picked moments of others.  Much like any problem, there not a single solution.  Get-
ting rid of smartphones is not the answer.  I believe the problem is a lack of true gratitude and appreciation for 
who we truly are. 

One might wonder how this fits into what we do in our school district.  We work so hard as a school to 
get better, sometimes we forget to be grateful.  We must recognize that we need to improve; not because we 
are not bad, but because we can do so much better.  We can be proud of what we do and thankful for what we 
have.  At the same time, we can recognize that there is a still need to improve our schools. 

• One area of focus for school district improvement in Kansas is student success in post-secondary 
education.  I wrote about this in last month’s column, but it’s important enough that it bears repeating.  By the 
year 2020, 71% of the jobs in Kansas will require some sort of training or education after high school.  This does 
not mean that every student needs a bachelor’s degree.  It does mean that to compete for jobs, some education 
beyond high school will be necessary for most of our kids.   

The rate of post-secondary success for SJH students from the classes of 2011 through 2015 is 49%.  Is 
this good or bad?  It depends on the comparison.  Compared to similar school districts, our data is better than 
some and not as good as others.  Based on our school population, the data shows that we are doing a bit better 

than expected.  We can be proud of that fact, but still recognize that we need to do better to 
get to that 71% target for post-secondary success. 
       • The holiday season has begun and that means winter weather could be just around 
the corner.  When adverse weather makes it necessary to close or delay school, every effort 
will be made to make this decision by 5:00 am on a school day. When school is cancelled, all 
school activities and practices will also be cancelled or postponed. School may be delayed by 
two hours if it is anticipated that driving conditions will improve. If school is delayed, there 
will be no morning preschool. Once students are in the building, school will be dismissed early 

only in extreme cases. 
School closing/delay information will be sent to parents and staff via the school messaging system, 

school website, social media feeds, and on major TV stations. Please contact the school office or check our web-
site if you need more information about the messaging system. 

• The South Central Community Foundation recently awarded our district with three grants.  A $5,000 
grant was given to create a rock climbing wall in the school.  This climbing wall is only 8-feet high and is designed 
for kids to climb sideways along the wall, rather than high in the air.  The climbing wall will be used in PE classes 
and for indoor recess.  Smaller grants were awarded to Mrs. Knight’s music program and 
to Mrs. Poovey’s gifted classroom.  We are appreciative of the South Central Communi-
ty Foundation for these grants as well as the partnership with our local Foundation. 

• As the year draws to an end, many folks are considering charitable donations.  
You might consider the USD 350 The USD 350 Educational Foundation for any charita-
ble giving.  The Foundation is a non-profit organization that provides an avenue for pa-
trons, businesses, and organizations to financially support to the mission of St. John-Hudson schools. 

Our Foundation really captures the giving spirit of this great community.  The Foundation accepts dona-
tions to support student scholarships, library funding, and various student and school programs.  Donations can 
be given for a particular purpose or to be used at the discretion of the Foundation board to support our 
schools.  Recently the Foundation provided classroom grants for classroom technology, equipment for the spe-
cial education room, and instruments for the music programs.   

On behalf of the USD 350 school family, I want to wish you all a happy holiday season and a very Merry 
Christmas.  As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other questions or concerns, I can 
be reached at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 
with Purpose, Passion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 350 Superintendent 
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SJH FCCLA Food Bank Bowl 2017 

 

The cold, crisp autumn air did not keep the ‘girls of fall’ away at the  
St. John High School Powder Puff Food Bank Bowl November 2nd.  Fol-
lowing the crowning of Queen Patricia Halling (Persie) and King Philip 
Doran (Paige), the Blue team of seniors and sophomores kicked off to 
the White team of juniors and freshmen. The Blue Team was quick to 
score on a quick sweep. Twenty-minute halves ran smoothly, with Blue 
team winning 20 to 14.  The crowd was also entertained by the halftime 
cheerleader dance. 

Thanks to all those who participated, donated and attended the game. 
SJHFCCLA collected 200 items of food that was donated to the Stafford 
county food bank. The hot chocolate sales totaled $100, also donated.  

~ Susan Patterson, FCCLA sponsor   

  

FCCLA members, Tanner Halling, Baylee Schrag and Whitney Brummer, 
counted, sorted and boxed the array of items donated.  Kenny Clark, is 
holding the check with Sponsor, Mrs. Patterson.  
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SJH FCCLA bakes for Breast Cancer 

 
October is National Breast Cancer month and 
to help out a local community member, Crystal  
Easley, the students baked cookies, brownies and 
fruit bread. The community bake sale fundraiser        
on October 28th, raised over $1600. 
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USD 350 Expands Robotics Program 

 
On Tuesday November 7th USD 350 Robotics students and teachers held and open house to show off 

their robots and coding skills, share their plans for the year and long-term goals, and allow parents and other 
students to interact with the robots.  This is the first year that 5th and 6th grade students are participating in 
VEX Robotics under the instruction of Mr. Danny Smith.  This is the second year that Robotics is offered at 
the high school level under the instruction of Mrs. Andrea Sayler-Siefkes. 

The 5th and 6th grade students are participating in VEX IQ Robotics. By its nature, the study of robotics 
inherently incorporates all four pillars of STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math). VEX IQ is a 
snap-together robotics system designed from the ground up to provide this opportunity to future engineers of 
all skill levels. By packaging advanced concepts into an accessible package, the system also naturally en-
courages teamwork, problem solving, and leadership for students.   Mr. Smith took several days of VEX IQ 
training this summer.  “I was impressed this summer by the amount of problem solving involved in Robotics. 
[The instructors] told us, “Make the kids figure things out on their own.”  That is hard to do, but once we 
started building it took the kids between 4 and 8 days of class to put their robots together. We all built the 
same one and then they were allowed to change it.” 

Mr. Smith is using one set of robots this year.  First semester the 6th graders have been building, coding, 
competing in classroom challenges, and redesigning their robots.  At the end of the semester these students 
will deconstruct their robots completely so the 5th graders can have the same experience second semester. 

In preparation for the open house Mr. Smith’s 6th graders came up with the following lists to share with 
attendees.  
 
What have we learned from doing Robotics? 

1.   Teamwork 
2.   Problem Solving - Following technical directions 
3.   How components of the robot work 
4.   How programming works 
5.   Using Math skills to help with programming 
6.   How to use different units of measure in programming 
7.   Engineering 
8.   How to make the best claw for the competition 
9.   How to program the robot to run more precisely 
10. Learned more about how our partner works and thinks 
11. How to specialize and work cooperatively in the best way as a group 
12. How the function of the robot can affect our programming 
13. Responsibility 
14. Plan what you are doing/Focusing on what you are doing 
15. Learning how to use technology in a scientific way 

 
What have been the biggest challenges? 

How to make your robot go straight 
Problem solving while building the robot 
 Deciding who [which group member] is right 
Programming - How to turn and it is time consuming 
Making decisions as a group that we can all agree upon - Teamwork 
Frustration when things don’t work 
What to do when your partner isn’t cooperating 
Problems with technology 
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Parents and other attendees were invited to watch the 6th graders and their robots demonstrate 
the various classroom challenges they had completed this far. 

The high school students are participating in the VEX EDR Competition.  The VEX EDR sys-
tem harnesses the excitement of building robots to immerse learners in Science, Technology, Engi-
neering and Math (STEM) concepts.  The VEX EDR platform was designed from the ground up 
to encourage creativity in problem solving. The system itself should never be the biggest constraint 
in the design process - with VEX, there is almost always more than one way to accomplish the same 
goal.  Teams of students design, build, and code robots each year to play a brand-new game each 

year.  This year’s competition is “In the Zone.”  
Applying basic STEM concepts to a competitive 
atmosphere increases student engagement and 
makes lessons feel more “real.” 
Since the open house, the high school students 
attended a competition in Hesston. Attending a 
competition early in the year allows the students 
to re-engineer their robots, re-code (computer 
coding) their robots, get ideas from other schools, 
as well as increasing motivation to build a high-
quality competitive robot.  The next competition 
is in late January and the high school students 
plan to attend at least three other competitions in 
the spring semester. 

The robotics program at USD 350 has been funding through grants, USD 350 Education Foun-
dation, and the donations of generous local businesses and private citizens.  The program is an ex-
pensive one to run and maintain.  The robots the middle schoolers use cost about $500 each.  The 
robots the high school students use cost $1000 each and to be competitive another $300 per robot 
can be added.  The high school teams must also pay for registrations for each competition they at-
tend.  Each team (there are four high school teams this year) can each anticipate about $300 in com-
petition fees per year. 

The high school program has a goal to purchase the rest of the materials needed to be able to 
host a robotics competition in St. John. The projected cost to complete this goal is $3000.  Being 
able to host competitions in St. John would bring 
many out of county schools to St. John and bring 
some money back into the program though regis-
tration fees and concessions income.   

If you would like to donate to the USD 350 
Robotics program, contact Mr. Josh Meyer, super-
intendent (meyerj@usd350.com).  If you would 
like more information contact Mr. Danny Smith 
(smithda@usd350.com) or Mrs. Andrea Sayler-
Siefkes (siefkes@usd350.com).  Mr. Smith and 
Mrs. Sayler-Siefkes plan to host another open 
house in the spring to showcase the 5th graders’ 
robots and the progress the high school students 
have made over the year. 
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BUY A RIBBON!  
 Each dollar donation will go towards helping buy 
an entire outfit for a child in need in 
our community! 
SJH FCCLA is selling Christmas rib-
bons to go onto the Secret  
Santa Tree. Your name and ribbon will 
be placed on the tree in front of the 

high school office. 
 

Contact Mrs. Patterson if you would like 
to donate.  

pattersons@usd350.com or  
620-549-3277 

 

Dec. 6 - 7:00pm - HS Computer Lab -  
Senior Financial Aid Night 

Come learn about filling out the FAFSA  
and what kinds of financial aid can help you get  
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